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EX.060/04
HOUSING STRATEGY – UPDATE (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment, Infrastructure and Transport


Subject Matter

Consideration was given to a report from the Head of Environmental Protection Services (EPS.14/04) enclosing the first draft of a Housing Strategy for the City Council covering the period 2004 to 2009.

Following the transfer of the housing stock to Carlisle Housing Association in December 2002, the following housing functions remained with the City Council:-

- Homelessness, Housing Aid and Advice;

- Homelessness Hostels and Resettlement Services;

- Private Sector Housing Regeneration;

- Housing Strategy and Development;

- Health Partnerships;

- Cumbria Energy Advice Centre.

Since the transfer of the housing stock, the City Council has been developing its role as a strategic Housing Authority with the integration of the above services, with the Council functioning as the assessor, co-ordinator, facilitator and enabler regarding housing need within the area.

The Housing Strategy has to be submitted to the Government Office North West by October 2004 and would need to meet their 'fit for purpose' criteria.

A timetable to complete the internal consultation process and obtain City Council approval to the final Housing Strategy on 3 August 2004 was submitted.

In response to questions from Members, the Head of Environmental Protection Services commented that whilst the Government Office North West would be the primary audience for the strategy, an overview document, which was less technical, would be prepared which would accompany that final strategy and which would be more easily understood by a wider audience.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  
That the draft Housing Strategy be approved as the basis of consultation.

2.  
That the report and draft Housing Strategy be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for observations.

3. 
That the Head of Environmental Protection Service’s comments regarding the production of an accompanying overview report to the Housing Strategy be noted.

Reasons for Decision

To take forward the development of the Housing Strategy within the timetable agreed internally and externally with the Government Office North West.







